
CAB Meeting Minutes 
September 9, 2014 

 
 

Meeting called to order by Chairperson Jennifer Schauble.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Roll Call: 
Present:  Jennifer Schauble, Frank Rodrique, Jennifer Rae, Jeff McCabe, LaVera 
Seymour, Barbara Krasner, Officer Harry Nuskey, Captain James Early, Board of 
Supervisor Liason Bill Jenaway 
 
Absent: David Rassbach 
 
First item of business: 
Approval of January 14, 2014 meeting minutes. 
 
General Discussion: 
 
Introduction of new board members Barbara Krasner and Captain James Early. 
 
Jeff McCabe inquired about the possibility of issuing citations for vehicles with 
tinted windows.  The PD Traffic Safety Division will look into this issue.    
 
LaVera Seymour asked if UMPD could do a “Shop with a Cop” this Christmas 
season.  Questions on how it would work needed to be discussed and if possible 
the department will do it. 
 
Bill Jenaway noted the Citizen Board Appreciation Luncheon to be held at 
Maggiano’s Restaurant.  Jenaway also mentioned the “No Child Left Behind” 
campaign the PD is now organizing regarding not leaving children alone in cars. 
 
Community Relations Officer Harry Nuskey reported: 
A review of cop camp which is open to boys and girls ages 10 to 12.  A total of 22 
children participated, 2 more than last year. 
Upper Merion Police Department now has a Twitter account. 
Drug Take Back Day is scheduled from September 27th through October 2nd. 
“No soliciting” window signs will be available to residents soon.     
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:42 
 
  
 


